Tourism Advisory Board

Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, March 20, 2007, 10:00 a.m.-11:30 a.m.

Delaware Economic Development Office

Large Conference Room

Dover, Delaware

 

Attendance
 

Linda Parkowski (Board Member)
Tom McCarthy (DTO)

Norma Lee Derrickson (Board Member)
Tim Morgan (DTO)

Xavier Teixido (Board Member)
Dina Reider (DTO)

George Fiorile (Board Member)
Cindy Small (Guest)

Kay Wheatley (Board Member) 

 

 

The meeting of the Tourism Advisory Board was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Chairman Linda Parkowski 

 

** Note:  All future TAB meetings will be held from 10a.m.-11:30a.m. It has been requested by Chair Parkowski if there are any schedule changes to TAB meeting members shall be notified in advance via telephone.

 

 

Approval of Minutes
 

The minutes from the meeting held January 23, 2007 were reviewed and approved.

 

 

Delaware Tourism Office Marketing
 

The Delaware Tourism Office in the process of adding Blogs to their website www.visitdelaware.com.  This will be helpful in gathering information to promote tourism in Delaware. 

 

Dina Reider presented two versions of television commercials. 

 

These commercials will be airing on the following cable and network stations and posted on the website.

1. Comcast Spotlight for Dover, New York, and Atlanta 

2. WJZ-TV, Baltimore 

3. WGAL-TV, Lancaster 

4. WHTM-TV, Philadelphia 

5. WRC-TV,  Washington, DC  

 

Tourism Budget ( PAT Revenues)
 
Tourism Budget has been reviewed and difference has been explained. 

 

PAT Revenues for next fiscal year to be announced. 

 

Lodging Tax
 
It has been suggested that a flow chart be implemented to track Tourism Funds that are to be distributed into the Tourism Budget.   
  
Grants/Public Hearing
 
The TAB Board members addressed areas of improvement for the Grant Approval process.  It was suggested that a workshop should be put in place to set up guidelines to help identify stricter requirements for grants that will have a greater return on investment. The Board members stressed the need to have measurement tools in place to monitor and track successes and areas of improvements for grants that are awarded.  In addition, the workshop could help educate the public on how the grant process works.  
Tourism Office
 

Tom McCarthy will prepare an organizational chart of the office and present at the next TAB Board meeting on what positions are devoted to Tourism and their percentages. 

Public Comment
 
None
 
New Business    
 
Dina Reider discussed the new billboards that are advertising the New Castle County Airport, airport code (ILG).  The hope is that the airport will draw more of the business traveler to use the airport due to less congestion, time savings and convenience.
It was suggested by some board members that Delaware advertise fine dining restaurants in the Zagat.   
 
Next Meeting
 
The next TAB Meeting will be held on June 5th, 2007 at 10:00 a.m. in the Delaware Economic Development Office, Horizon Room.

 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:40 a.m. 
